






BQE Bridges Locations and Scheduled Start Dates (Subject to Change) 
 
 

• 278 I (BQE) / Prospect Street 7/21/09 
• 278 I (BQE) / Sands Street 9/1/09 
• 278 I (BQE) / Joralemon Street 10/13/09 
• 278 I (BQE) / Joralemon Street / BQE West 11/24/09 
• 278 I (BQE) / Washington Street 3/11/10 
• 278 I (BQE) / Washington Street 3/11/10 
• Union Street / 278 I (BQE) 4/23/10 
• Sackett Street / 278 I (BQE) 6/4/10 
• Kane Street / 278 I (BQE) 7/23/10 
• Summit Street Pedestrian Bridge / 278 I (BQE)  9/10/10 
• 5th Avenue / Prospect Expressway (Rt 27) 10/29/10 

 
 



 

 

 IMPORTANT NOTICE  
Protective Coating of Brooklyn-Queens Expressway Bridges  

HB107003C 
Borough of Brooklyn                 Community Board No.  2                                           September 2009 

On or about September 30, 2009, the NYC Department of Transportation Division of Bridges 
will commence protective coating operations under four bridges on the Brooklyn-Queens 
Expressway (BQE). The existing protective coating will be cleaned and/or removed through 
abrasive blasting techniques. A new, epoxy-zinc protective coating system will be applied to all 
steel superstructures. In order to mobilize equipment at the work site, the contractor will close:  

Two lanes on Brooklyn-Queens Expressway between 
Atlantic Ave to Hamilton Ave for work under the 

 

Kane St - Union St - Sackett St and Summit St Bridges 
 

Lane Closures in effect: 
1:00AM to 5:00AM Tuesday to Friday  

1:00AM to 6:00AM Saturday 
2:00AM to 7:00AM Sunday 

 
In addition, one parking lane and the sidewalk on one side of each bridge 

will remain closed until all work is completed  
 
Plastic barrels and advanced warning signs will be installed to maintain the safe flow of 
vehicular traffic in the vicinity of the work area. Throughout this phase of work, the contractor 
may also close one traffic lane on the local streets, to permit the installation of paint containment 
units while maintaining the remaining lanes of traffic at all times.  
 

All phases of work are expected to be completed before the end of December 2009. 

In July 2007, a new noise code went into effect in New York City. The new law establishes 
important rules, guidelines and standards for governing noise in NYC which include construction 
activities. To limit construction noise, all construction activity will be undertaken in accordance 
with the noise mitigation plan for this project. Additional information regarding this and any 
other part of this project is available by contacting.  

 

Community Const. Liaison - Carrie Agar at 718-682-6805 
 

You also may request information by calling the New York City Government Services and 
Information Hotline at 311.  
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